



Date: July 4th, 2024

## Circular No:52/ AY 2023-2024

التاريخ: 4 يوليو 2024

Subject: Last Day for Bus Service Registration for the Next Academic Year

السّادة أولياء الأمور الكرام،

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We would like to inform you that the last day to register for bus services for the next academic year is August 10th, 2024.

This deadline applies to both current and new students. Due to limited seating availability, we will not be able to accept any registrations after this date as we need to finalize the bus route plans in a timely manner.

Please note that the buses will commence their services on the third day of school, Wednesday, August 28th, 2024.

Additionally, we would like to emphasize the following important points regarding bus service registration:

- Fixed Pick-Up and Drop-Off Location: Parents are required to register for one location for both pick-up and drop-off. Once the registration is completed, changes to the location will not be permitted, due to the DOT Salama systems.
- No Location Changes: Due to the Salama system, it is not possible to request pick-ups or drop-offs at different locations after registration. Seat will be provided upon availability.

For more information kindly contact the transportation department:

Phone: 02 203 4524

Email: ahmed.algadi@ajyalfalah.sch.ae

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in adhering to these guidelines to ensure a smooth and efficient transportation service for all students.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Antoinette Brown **Principal Director** 



نود إبلاغكم بأن آخريوم لتسجيل في خدمة الحافلات للعام الدراسي المقبل هو 10 أغسطس 2024. ينطبق هذا الموعد النهائي على كل من الطلبة الحاليين والجدد. نظرًا لمحدودية المقاعد المتاحة، لن نتمكن من قبول أي تسجيلات بعد هذا التاريخ لأننا بحاجة إلى إنهاء خطط مسارات الحافلات في الوقت المناسب.

يرجى ملاحظة أن الحافلات المدرسية ستبدأ خدماتها في اليوم الثالث من المدرسة، وهو يوم الأربعاء 28 أغسطس 2024.

بالإضافة إلى ذلك، نود التأكيد على النقاط الهامة التالية بخصوص تسجيل خدمات الحافلات:

- موقع محدد للصعود والنزول: يتعين على أولياء الأمور تسجيل موقع واحد لكل من الصعود والنزول. بمجرد اكتمال التسجيل، لن يُسمح بإجراء تغييرات على الموقع بسبب نظام سلامة من دائرة النقل.
- عدم تغيير الموقع: بسبب نظام سلامة، لا يمكن طلب الصعود أو النزول في مواقع مختلفة بعد التسجيل. سيتم توفير المقاعد حسب التوافر.

لمزيد من المعلومات، يرجى الاتصال بقسم النقل المدرسي:

الهاتف: 4524 203 02

البريد الإلكتروني: ahmed.alqadi@ajyalfalah.sch.ae

نقدر تفهمكم وتعاونكم في الالتزام هذه الإرشادات لضمان خدمة نقل سلسة وفعالة لجميع الطلاب.

شكرًا لكم على اهتمامكم بهذا الأمر.





